Colorado Springs School District 11

District 11 Elementary Orchestra Concert

Saturday, February 28, 2015, 2:00 PM

Mitchell High School – Gymnasium
Your child is invited and encouraged to participate in this special concert.  Students from all 35 elementary schools have been practicing their music for this concert.  When combined into a large orchestra, the sound these young people make is inspiring! 

Special rehearsal times:  Saturday morning, February 28, 2015 at Mitchell High School will be the only full rehearsal, as final preparation for this event.  Students should plan on the following rehearsal times:



Beginning Orchestra Rehearsal - 9:00 AM to 10:40 AM



Intermediate Orchestra Rehearsal - 10:00 AM to 11:45 PM
11:45 PM - 1:30 PM  Lunch on your own and time to relax


1:30 PM - All students arrive for tuning and final instructions.



2:00 PM - Concert starts



3:00 PM - End of Concert. Please plan to stay for the entire concert.

All students are requested to arrive for the afternoon concert at 1:30 PM for tuning, seating, and final instructions.  The concert starts at 2:00 PM in the Mitchell High School Gymnasium, and should last approximately one hour.  In the event of severe weather, (major ice and/or snow storm) you will need to call your individual teacher to see if the concert has been cancelled.  They will be talking to you about that possibility in your class.
Concert Dress:  Girls should wear dark slacks/skirt and a white or light colored shirt.  Boys should wear dark pants and a white or light colored shirt.  Students may wear their orchestra shirts, if they have one.  Students should wear dressy shoes, if possible.

Music Stands:  Please bring your own music stand if you have one; there will not be enough district stands for each student. Be sure to put your name on all pieces of your music stand. Also, be sure your name is on your music and your instrument case as well.

Students are responsible for their coats, instruments, and music and/or music stands.  Mitchell H.S. WILL NOT HAVE FOOD facilities available and will be closed during the period between 11:45 PM and 1:30 PM.  Parents are responsible for making appropriate arrangements for picking up their children, providing lunch, and returning by 1:30 PM for the concert preparation.

Directions to Mitchell High School, 1205 Potter Drive   Mitchell High School is very close to the Citadel Mall.  On Academy Blvd. turn east on Galley about ½ mile and turn left (north) onto Potter Drive.  The school is located on the east side of Potter Drive.  The gym is located on the south end of the campus.  
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Please cut-off this part and return to your child’s orchestra teacher by Friday, January 18, 2015
Check ONE of the boxes below:

My child _____________________________________ School ________________
( will attend    --or--   ( will not attend 

the District-Wide Elementary Orchestra Concert on Saturday, February 28, 2015.

Parent/Guardian Signature __________________________________________​​​​​​____

Emergency Phone Number: ______________________________

     Please keep the top portion for your information.
